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To Mr. Watanabe Takao
Mayor of Iwaki city

From senior management of

“Sibuglemet” JSC

Dear Mr. Watanabe,

We are aware of the fact that the earthquake that occurred at 11" of March 2011 on the north-east
of Japan resulted in many casualties, demolition of buildings and destruction of cultivated fields. We also
understand that for over a month.almost 3 000 suffering citizens have been staying in temporary asylums
and many people, who had lost their homes, are compelled to move to other areas.

We, as representatives of “Sibuglemet™ JSC, empathize with the grief of suffering people and
express our deepest condolences to those, who had lost their relatives. We are familiar with the fact, that
the leakage of radioactive substances on Fukushima Daiichi Nuclear Power Plant has aggravated the
position of major part of Iwaki’s population, creating new rumors and speculations. So we profoundly
believe and wish that the current situation would change for the better as soon as possible, in order that
citizens could return to their common way of living.

It was reported by our branch in Japan that “Joban™ company was operating in mining industry in
Iwaki city till 1976. Our company is a coal producer, having in possession underground and open-pit
mines, that are located near Novokuznetsk and Mezhdurechensk. We suppose, that many former
employees of coal companies and people related to coal business, as well as their families, suffered from
the recent natural disaster. As a mining company, we would like to alleviate the pain and hardship of the
suffering people by donating into Iwaki City Fund. We can only hope that our contribution would help
people to come through this disaster.

We would like you to know that there are people in the far country of Russia, who care and support
citizens of Iwaki city. We assume that the Mayor and all the officers of the City Municipality are now



working really hard to mitigate the consequences, and we kindly ask you to continue your work and

remember to take care of your health.

Kind regards,
Shareholders of “Sibuglemet™ JSC

Skurov A.G.

Melnichenko V.V.




